
     

KAMPALA KINDERGARTEN ASSOCIATION 
P.O.BOX 2823 K’LA, TEL: 041342887, E-mail: kampalakindergarten@yahoo.com, website: www.kampalakindergarten.com 

 

Date: Wednesday 30th April 2025 

Dear Parent/ Guardian, 
 

                  RE: END OF TERM I - 2025 PARENT’S CIRCULAR 

Warm greetings from the entire staff of Kampala Kindergarten Association. We are grateful 

to God for enabling us to successfully complete Term I 2025 which has officially ended today 

Wednesday 30th April 2025. We extend our heartfelt appreciation to you for your unwavering 

support throughout the term. Your dedication to the children’s holistic development has 

indeed prevailed throughout the term. Please allow me on behalf of the staff and 

Management of KKA to briefly communicate the following issues to you: 

 

1. END OF TERM I REPORTS & HOLIDAY MOTIVATION WORK  

Every child has been given her/his end of Term I 2025 report. Please study your child’s 

report carefully and if there are any issues of concern, do not hesitate to bring them to 

the attention of the Class Teacher, the deputy Head Teacher or the Head Teacher.   
       All children have been given holiday motivation work which is supposed to be done in 

bits under the parent’s/ guardian’s guidance. Children who have been given project work 

should start on it early enough in order to complete it and be able to submit it at the start of 

Term II 2025.  

 

2. HIGHLIGHTS OF THE JUST CONCLUDED TERM 
a. Orientation Week  

This was conducted from Wednesday 29th January to 4th February 2025 for the new 
children to enable them interact with school environment before the reporting back of 
the continuing children. The week was crowned with an orientation meeting for the 
parents of the new children on Tuesday 4th February 2025. The week must have done 
miracles for the teachers of the new children because by the end of it, most of them had 
realized that school was fun and crying on arrival had greatly reduced. New parents in 
the school were also helped to fit in the system.  
 

b. Curriculum Week  
This was conducted from Monday 3rd to Friday 7th   March 2025. Parents were taken 
through the details of the curriculum expectations at the different levels of learning; the 
theme of the year 2025 was also introduced respectively as “Commitment Leads to 
Excellence” Parents and teachers discussed and agreed on each party’s roles as regards 
to the new theme. Of the suggested greeting slogans, the teachers selected, ‘I am Fine 
and Committed to Excel’. 

 

a. Open Week  
The school conducted a Parents’ Open Week from Monday 24th to Friday 28th   March 
2025. We believe that the interaction must have made a big change as regards to the 
child’s general performance. Parents are advised to make a follow up on whatever was 
agreed upon as the way forward in helping the child to progress further. Parents who 
did not turn up for the Open Week are advised to do so next time. 
 

c. Sports Day  

We held our Annual Sports Day on Saturday April 12, 2025. We wish to thank the parents 

and the well-wishers of KKA for turning up in such big numbers. The activities were 

competitive at the Green, Blue and Primary One levels. Amidst a tight competition the 

Marshal Rangers house was number one, followed by the Supermen and the Power 

Rangers respectively. The winning house celebrated her victory with all the children on 

Tuesday April 29, 2025. As you know; “at KKA we all win”.  
 

In a special way, we wish to thank Dr. Hajat Kluthum Gumisiriza for accepting to preside 

over the function as the Guest of Honor. We also thank our parents who were requested 

to manage children as they were competing on lanes for the work well done.  We also 
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appreciate the adjudicators from Nakasero Primary school and all the invited guests for 

resisting the rainy weather to be part of the function. You made the day so colourful. May 

God bless you. 
 

d. Annual General Meeting  
The meeting took place on Saturday April 26, 2025. We thank the parents who 
endeavoured to register as members and those who went ahead to attend the Annual 
General Meeting. A good number of school issues were discussed and resolutions were 
recorded in minutes to mention but a few;  
1. An increment of Fifty thousand shillings only (50,000/-) was added to the school fees to 

cater for the rising costs of the school commodities.   
2. KKA children will be wearing crocks while at school for easy movement and for hygienic 

purposes, as it will be easy for them to remove the crocks as they enter classrooms. 
 

 

3). GENERAL ISSUES 
 

a) Admissions   

On behalf of the KKA staff and Management, I wish to thank our esteemed parents for 

entrusting KKA with your treasured children and always remembering to tell other 

parents about ‘the Best School in the World”. This is to inform you that we are still 

admitting children at all levels (Tots’ Palace, Nursery and Primary one).  
   

b) School Dues  

We thank parents who cleared their school dues for Term I 2025 in time which enabled 

the Management to run the school activities smoothly. Here below is the school fees 

structure as it stands for this term: 
      

                                     

No child will be allowed in class before all dues are paid. Please pay through the bank 

 (Bank of Africa) using the given bank –slips, Bank drafts or school pay services. No school 

fees will be received in cash. 
 

d) Transport Scheme  

Parents on the scheme have been given bank slips to pay before the service is offered. 

Transport charges are 14,000/= for long route (pick and drop), 12,000/= for short route (pick 

and drop), 8,500/= for long route (pick or drop) and 7,500/= for short route (pick or drop). 

No child will be transported on credit.  
 

ITEM TERM  I 

(new) 

CONTINUING TERM II TERM III 

     

School Fees 664,500/= 664,500/= 664,500/= 664,500/= 

Break Meal 180,000/= 180,000/= 180,000/= 180,000/= 

Swimming Fees 50,000/= 50,000/= 50,000/= 50,000/= 

Requirements 35,000/= 35,000/= 35,000/= 35,000/= 

Development Fees 180,000/= 180,000/= 180,000/= 180,000/= 

School Uniforms (2) 90,000/= 90,000/= - - 

Sweater (1) 40,000/= 40,000/= - - 

School Socks (3) 24,000/= 24,000/=   

P.E Uniforms (1) 40,000/= 40,000/= - - 

Membership 20,000/= 20,000/= - - 

Insurance Package 18,000/= 18,000/= - - 

Bank Charges 3,000/= 3,000/= 3,000/= 3,000/= 

Admission Fee (New) 120,000/= - - - 

TOTAL 1,464,500/=  1,344,500/= 1,112,500/= 1,112,500/= 

Day care 280,000/= 280,000/= 280,000/= 280,000/= 

 1,744,500/= 1,624,500/= 1,392,500/= 1,392,500/= 



  

 

 

e) First Aid Uniforms  

These uniforms are given to children who soil their school uniforms. All parents who have 

not returned the First Aid uniforms by the close of the term are requested to keep them 

safely and return them at the beginning of Term II 2025. We also request you to return any 

property that could have been packed in your child’s bag by mistake at any one time. 

The owner may be desperately looking for it.  
 

 

f) Club  

We would like to thank parents who have supported the KKA clubs this term. We however 

request parents who have not yet paid subscription fees for their children’s clubs to so 

before the beginning of next term.  

 

We remind parents that the Amazon club operates during holidays and it will start its 

activities on 5th May 2025. The club will operate from Monday to Friday from 9:00am to 

5:00pm at 160,000/= inclusive of break and lunch meals.  The club uniform costs 

60,000/=per child. For more information, contact the patrons on 0789815254 / 0708069448. 

The rest of the clubs will resume their activities during the term. 
  

 

g) Secret numbers 

This is a number which is used by a parent in case he/she wants to send someone who is not 

officially introduced to the school to pick up a child. Parents who have not yet picked their 

children’s secret numbers are encouraged to pick them next term for convenience and 

safety of the children.    

 

 Next Term will begin on Wednesday 28th May 2025. We wish you a peaceful holiday.  

 

God bless you. 

 

 

WE HOLD THE FUTURE 
 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Nanyanzi Lucy  

 Head Teacher 


